
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Submitted by Laurie Galletta, Program Manager 
 

The New Hampshire Association of Volunteer 
Administrators (NHAVA) presented the 2016 Judith 
Lonergan Award to Jane Fletcher, Program Director of 
OLLI at GSC.  
 

Established by NHAVA in 2000, this award is given 
annually to honor outstanding achievement in volunteer 
administration.  It is named in honor of Judith Lonergan 
(former OLLI presenter and member) who retired in 1998 
after spending 25 years as a leading professional in the 
field of volunteer administration at the state, national and 
international levels. 
 

 
 

Pictured left to right: Patrick Hummel, Laurie Galletta, Judith Lonergan, 
Jane Fletcher, Beth Dolan and Carol Raymond. 

 

Jane has supported and empowered volunteers for many 
years.  In addition to her work with OLLI at GSC, Jane 
was recognized for her efforts as an outspoken agent for 
change as a board member for NHAVA.  She volunteers 
on the Advisory Council for the University of New 
Hampshire Department of Social Work, the NH Alliance 
for Healthy Aging, the National Network of Social Work 
Managers and Merrimack Valley High School. 
 

Congratulations Jane on a well-deserved award to 
acknowledge all of your efforts on behalf of volunteers. 
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New Member Services  
Software System is Official  

Submitted by Jane Fletcher, Program Director 
 

¸ƻǳΩǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ƘŜŀǊƛƴƎ ŀōƻǳǘ ŀ ƴŜǿ ǊŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǘƛƻƴ ǎȅǎǘŜƳ ŦƻǊ 
ƳƻƴǘƘǎ ƴƻǿ ŀƴŘ Ŧƛƴŀƭƭȅ Φ Φ Φ ƛǘΩǎ ƻŦŦƛŎƛŀƭΣ h[[L Ƙŀǎ ŜƴƎŀƎŜŘ 
with CampusCE to provide a more efficient operational 
system.  CampusCE is a California-based company that 
many other OLLIs use to improve their member services 
and streamline their office processes. 
 

How will this affect you? 
First,   

Your member information (name, address, telephone 
numbers, email address, initial date of membership, 
emergency contact, etc.) will be available for you to 
update and manage electronically.  This will be referred 
ǘƻ ŀǎ ȅƻǳǊ άƳŜƳōŜǊ ǇǊƻŦƛƭŜΦέ  

Second,  
Your online class registration process will be similar to an 
ƻƴƭƛƴŜ ǎƘƻǇǇƛƴƎ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜΦ  ¸ƻǳΩƭƭ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ άǎƘƻǇέ ŦƻǊ 
your courses and purchase them with a credit card.  A 
confirmation will be automatically and immediately 
ƎŜƴŜǊŀǘŜŘ ǎƻ ȅƻǳΩƭƭ ƪƴƻǿ ȅƻǳ Ǝƻǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƭŀǎǎΦ  LŦ ǘƘŜ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ƛǎ 
full, yoǳΩƭƭ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ Ǉǳǘ ȅƻǳǊǎŜƭŦ ƻƴ ŀ ǿŀƛǘƛƴƎ ƭƛǎǘ ŀƴŘ 
payment will only be collected if you have secured a seat 
ƛƴ ǘƘŜ Ŏƭŀǎǎ όƴƻ ƳƻǊŜ ǇŜǎƪȅ ǊŜŦǳƴŘ ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎύΦ ¸ƻǳΩƭƭ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ 
to see a record of the classes for which you are confirmed 
in the current term and, in the future, those classes that 
ȅƻǳΩǾŜ ǘŀƪŜƴ ƛƴ ǇǊŜǾƛƻǳǎ ǘŜǊƳǎΦ  ¢ƘŜǎŜ ŀǊŜ Ƨǳǎǘ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ 
the features that should appeal to members! 

 

Although we are in the preliminary stages of 
implementation, we are speculating that members will 
be able to take advantage of the improvements during 
the spring class registration period in March 2017. Staff 
and volunteers are working on a training plan, so stay 
tuned for more information to come! 

OLLI at Granite State College  

has a Facebook Page 
 

 
 

You can find it at:  https://m.facebook.com/olligsc/ 
 

https://m.facebook.com/olligsc/


 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
  

Thank you Granite State College staff and administration.  
OLLI staff and members are extremely appreciative.  
 

9ȄǘŜƴŘƛƴƎ DǊŀǘƛǘǳŘŜ ǘƻ h[[LΩǎ [ŜŀŘ 5ƻƴƻǊǎ  
On October 28, fifty-ƴƛƴŜ ƻŦ h[[LΩǎ ǘƻǇ ŘƻƴƻǊǎΣ ƘƻǳǎŜƘƻƭŘǎ 
that contributed $100 or more from July 1, 2015 to June 
30, 2016, were invited to a reception to be acknowledged 
for the significance of their contributions and to respond 
to four questions: 

1. What is your motivation for giving to OLLI? 
2. How, if at all, does OLLI meet your needs beyond the 

classroom? 
3. What is your preferred way to give (e.g., once a year, 

twice a year, monthly, automatic withdrawals, when 
registering for classes, other)? 

4. What are your hopes and aspirations for OLLI? 
 

The reception was held in the atrium of the GSC Concord. 
Despite the state of renovations, (including a front 
entrance covered with plastic!) our honored guests, 
members of the Development Team, GSC President Mark 
Rubenstein and GSC Vice Presidents Beth Dolan and Lisa 
Shawney, enjoyed this simple, relaxed event that sought 
ǘƻ ǊŜŀŦŦƛǊƳ ŀ άŎǳƭǘǳǊŜ ƻŦ ƎƛǾƛƴƎέ ŀǘ h[[LΦ 
 

During the week of November 14 OLLI will be mailing 
annual appeal letters. We hope you will consider joining 
others (some of whom have already donated more than 
once!) and make a contribution. Your contributions will:  
o Keep the cost of membership and class fees low 
o Support the work of volunteers 
o Expand access to OLLI for more adults over the age of 

50  
o LƴŎǊŜŀǎŜ ǘƘŜ ƻǊƎŀƴƛȊŀǘƛƻƴΩǎ ŎŀǇŀŎƛǘȅ ǘƻ ƳŀƴŀƎŜ ƎǊƻǿǘƘ 
o Ensure sustainability and build a reserve 
 

Last fiscal year, $20,697 was contributed to OLLI by 449 
members. Gifts ranged in size from $5 to $600.  While 
your volunteer work is crucial to the success of OLLI 
today, your financial contributions will make it possible 
for OLLI to continue to be strong and sustainable 
tomorrow and for years to come. 
 

Thank you in advance! 
 
 

 

 
 

An OLLI Thanksgiving 
Extending Gratitude to Veterans 
Please join OLLI staff in extending gratitude to our 
veterans, many of whom are OLLI members and 
volunteers. We are grateful and thank you for your service 
as we also remember those who never made it home.  
 

Extending Gratitude to Granite State College 
Granite State College (GSC) is dedicated to serving adult 
learners of all ages. Besides the provision of associate, 
ōŀŎƘŜƭƻǊΩǎ ŀƴŘ ƳŀǎǘŜǊϥǎ ŘŜƎǊŜŜǎΣ Ǉƻǎǘ-baccalaureate 
programs for teacher education, transfer opportunities, 
and online degree programs to nontraditional students, 
they also proudly host OLLI.   
 

Granite State College has proven to be a generous host to 
OLLI members and volunteers alike.  The college offers 
numerous in-kind services to support the work of the 
volunteers such as meeting space, computers supported 
by IT staff, workstations, Wi-Fi, safe and convenient 
parking, marketing, financial and administrative services.  
All of these services are crucial to volunteer engagement 
and leadership, one of the eight criteria for an effective 
OLLI promoted by the Bernard Osher Foundation. 
 

A designated OLLI office suite in Concord and a total of 27 
technology-equipped classrooms with seating capacity for 
618 at the Concord, Conway, Manchester, Portsmouth and 
Rochester campuses give OLLI the flexibility to offer a 
roster of classes that other OLLIs across the country can 
only aspire to achieve! 
 

By hosting OLLI, GSC demonstrates its commitment to 
encouraging older adults to remain active, engaged, 
healthy and isolation-free.  It is contributing to the concept 
of age-friendly, healthy communities in New Hampshire, a 
movement that is gaining the attention of the media, state 
government and public- and private-sector businesses.  
 

There are 119 Osher Lifelong Learning Institutes hosted by 
institutions of higher learning across the USA and very few 
of them experience the level of support and commitment 
that Granite State College provides to our OLLI on a daily 
ōŀǎƛǎΦ D{/Ωǎ ǎǘǊƻƴƎ ƭŜǾŜƭ ƻŦ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ Ƙŀǎ ŜƴŀōƭŜŘ ƻǳǊ 
organization to maintain some of the lowest member and 
class fees in the country. Low fees translate into greater 
accessibility, especially for older adults who may be on 
fixed incomes. 
 
  

Wishing you and your families the 
happiest of Thanksgivings, 

 

George, Laurie, Tessa        

and Jane  

 
 

THE LATEST NEWS 
FROM THE OLLI OFFICE, 25 HALL STREET, CONCORD 

 

Jane Fletcher, Program Director, Class of 2011 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
  

One of the most poignant memories for Dan of being on Guam 
in 1965 was that of the discovery of a Japanese soldier who had 
fought in World War II, who was found walking the beach at 
night, twenty years after the war had ended! He had been 
hiding all of those years and was found at Talofolo Bay.  Dan 
pointed out that he was not part of the team who found this 
soldier, but it definitely made an impact on him.  
 

Another trip affected him a great deal. Dan and a man named 

Charlie Chase, an Indian chief, toured Saipan, which had not 

changed much since WWII.  They visited a place called Suicide 

Cliff that overlooked an air field and from which Japanese 

soldiers jumped to their deaths, rather than surrender.  Many 

artifacts of the war could still be found strewn over the ground, 

and ammunition bunkers were found all over the airfield. The 

effects of war were certainly evident to Dan at this point. 
 

After having served his country honorably, Dan experienced a 

homecoming that did not reflect that honorable service.  Upon 

arrival in San Francisco on his way home to NH, Dan was spat 

upon by someone who believed that he had served in Vietnam.   
 

Back home, Dan went to work at the Portsmouth Naval 

Shipyard.  After all of his training and work in the Seabees, Dan 

found that there were no more apprenticeships in carpentry 

available at PNSY. His work life took a turn towards painting, 

noting that he was not talking about painting buildings, but 

rather, painting ships. 
 

Portsmouth Naval Shipyard also brought Dan a dating 

opportunity.  His wife, Muriel, worked at the Shipyard, and Dan 

was smitten.  They met in 1967 and married in 1969. Their 

family grew with the addition of three children.   
 

Even after retirement Dan continues to support the military 

community in the US.  He has been a member of the Pease 

Greeters for about a year.  He is at Pease as often as he can be 

there to greet soldiers returning home, and also soldiers 

heading overseas.  His participation in the Pease Greeters helps 

to make sure that all soldiers receive a greeting that is proper 

ŀƴŘ ŦƛǘǘƛƴƎ ƘƻƴƻǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŎƻǳƴǘǊȅΦ  5ŀƴΩǎ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ 

to his country has continued throughout his lifetime, and he is 

nowhere near finished!  

 
 

Seabee in the Seacoast 
Dan Bilodeau, Class of 2014 

{ǳōƳƛǘǘŜŘ ōȅ {ŀƴŘȅ hΩbŜƛƭƭ, Class of 2013 
 

Dan Bilodeau wanted to learn how to be a carpenter even 
though his father wanted him to pursue a career in plumbing. 
What was a son to do?   
 

Lƴ 5ŀƴΩǎ ŎŀǎŜΣ ƘŜ ƧƻƛƴŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǎŜǊǾŜǎ ŀǘ tƻǊǘǎƳƻǳǘƘ IƛƎƘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ 
in 1962.  At that time, doing this was the only way to get into 
the Seabees. A Seabee is a member of the United States Naval 
Construction Forces (NCF). The word "Seabee" comes from 
initials "CB," which in turn comes from the term "Construction 
Battalion".  That is exactly what Dan wanted; he was on his way 
to learning the carpentry trade. 
 

      
5ŀƴ άǘƘŜƴέ ŀǘ ƭŜŦǘ ŀƴŘ 5ŀƴ ŀƴŘ aǳǊƛŜƭ .ƛƭƻŘŜŀǳΣ /ƭŀǎǎ ƻŦ нлмп άƴƻǿέ ŀǘ ǊƛƎƘǘ 

 

When Dan told me that he was in the service between the years 
1962 and 1968, my immediate assumption was that he spent his 
time in Vietnam. Not so!  He spent two years on Guam, 1965-
1967, rebuilding structures on the island that suffered great 
damage during a typhoon. 
 

Some of the projects that he worked on in Guam included 
finishing work that was started by MCB#3, a battalion that was 
deployed to Vietnam before being able to finish the projects. 
Much of the work would be similar to what could be built back 
in the US: finishing up an interior to a childcare center, finishing 
a swimming pool for enlisted men, and creating recreational 
facilities for enlisted men, as well as creating a slot car racetrack 
for a youth center on the base. 
 

Not only did Dan build things, but he also found himself doing a 
tour with the Armed Forces Police.  In addition he drove buses, 
and his division helped to ready the bŀǎŜ ŦƻǊ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ WƻƘƴǎƻƴΩǎ 
tour of the island.  
 

 
 

Veterans Day  Tribute to OLLI Veterans  
Introduction by Jacki Fogarty, Editor 

 

OLLI is privileged to count hundreds of veterans among our ranks although we actually canôt count 
them at all since we donôt collect that information.  But, when the editor put out the call for each site to 
pick out one veteran to profile for our November issue, we received some fascinating stories and 
fabulous pictures.  Enjoy them and know that we recognize and thank every one of you who served our 
country as well as  those of you who kept the home fires burning while they did.  
 

 



 

 

  

  

 
 
 
 
As Veterans Day approaches, one starts to think about all of the 
veterans who have given so much to the individuals who reside 
in our country in the time of war and peace. There are, I am 
sure, many male and female veterans among the OLLI com-
munity. I have chosen a female representative, not being biased, 
but to give an account perhaps from ones who are not always 
recognized and/or remembered as much as they should be. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Born in Manchester, she has spent most of her civilian life here. 
She attended the Sacred Heart School of Nursing. She says that 
she initially joined the Air Force to have the opportunity to 
travel. She joined in December 1965 and served until May 1973. 
Her military experiences sent her around the U.S. to Michigan, 
Missouri, Texas and New Mexico. Her overseas experiences in 
Vietnam and Turkey gave her the opportunity to travel to Hong 
Kong, Tokyo, Bangkok, Beirut, Israel, Rome, Athens, Paris, 
Turkey and Damascus.  
 

She attended Air Force Flight Nurse School training although she 
was not assigned during her active service. During the Tet 
offensive from January 1968 to 1969 she was stationed in 
Vietnam at Cam Rahn Bay in the peninsula eight or nine miles 
from the South China Sea and about 175 miles northeast of 
Saigon. Conditions there were sandy and hot. The hospital had 
500 beds and she cared for the wounded who could return to 
combat within one month. Those who took longer to heal were 
sent to Europe and if wounded a third time, it meant being 
shipped back to the U.S.  
 

Vivian did not elaborate about the patients for whom she cared 
but I deduced that many of her reminiscences were not 
especially pleasant. 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
In the U.S. she was stationed at different size hospitals, 
although, ironically, Vietnam was the largest.  When she left 
the Air Force and returned to civilian status, she took 
ŀŘǾŀƴǘŀƎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ DL .ƛƭƭ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǘǳǊƴŜŘ ǘƻ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŀǘ {ǘΦ !ƴǎŜƭƳΩǎ 
College and obtained her degree in nursing. She has had a 
variety of experiences as a nurse in Manchester, working at 
the VA Hospital, VNA, CMC and Elliot Hospitals. 
 

Vivian has continued her dedication to her community. She 
has been awarded emeritus status with the Palace Theater, 
having volunteered by managing the ushers there for thirty-
four years. She is a Granite State Ambassador since 2002 and 
usually covers the downtown area of Manchester, The 
Welcome Center. She participates in the Meals on Wheels 
Program. She is a member of veteransΩ organizations, including 
Vietnam War Veterans, Catholic War Veterans, and the 
Sweeney Post American Legion. She also manages to belong to 
the Richelieu Club, too. 
 

Additionally and previous to this, she has participated as a 
frequent class member, class assistant and donor for food 
items for various OLLI social functions. For the past two years, 
Vivian has been a member of ManchesterΩǎ /ǳǊǊƛŎǳƭǳƳ 
Committee. 

 

Vivian Villemure, Class of 2009, fits that 
description. Vivian was an active Air 
Force Nurse with seven and a half years 
in the military starting at the rank of 
Lieutenant and rising to Captain by the 
time she returned to civilian life. She also 
served for two and a half years in a flying 
unit in the Air Force Reserves at 
Westover Air Force Base in West 
Springfield, MA.  

 
On November 11, 1993, Vivian marched down Washington Street with 10,000 
other servicewomen in the Washington Parade for the dedication of the 
²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ ±ƛŜǘƴŀƳ ²ŀǊ aŜƳƻǊƛŀƭΣ honoring military women in all branches 
who served in the Vietnam War. 

 

During 1969 and 1970, at 
her own request, she was 
stationed in Turkey at a 
fifteen-bed dispensary 
clinic on the Sea of 
Marmara, about 100 miles 
from Istanbul. There she 
cared for the military and 
the American dependents 
whose parents were 
stationed in the Middle 
East.  

 
 

An OLLI Air Force Nurse Veteran In Manchester 
Vivian Villemure, Class of 2009 

Submitted by Mary Rheault, Class of 2011 

 

 

 
 

Your generous donations work to maintain affordable dues and 
class fees, supplement scholarships, ensure program sustainability 

and build organizational capacity.  
Thank you for supporting OLLI at Granite State College.  

Click here to access the online donation form or mail your check, 
payable to OLLI at Granite State College, to:  

OLLI Office, 25 Hall Street, Concord NH 03301 

 

  

https://www.events.unh.edu/RegistrationForm.pm?event_id=11154
https://www.events.unh.edu/RegistrationForm.pm?event_id=11154


 

 

 

In Concord A Veteran Navigates from the Skies to the Seas 
Steve Leavenworth, Class of 2007 

Submitted by Sharon Kielty, Class of 2010 

Steve brings his love of history to the New Hampshire Historical Society where he is an active volunteer.  He has served on 
OLLI committees and is a regular at Game Days and other Concord events.  And Steve was and still is a member of an 
unofficial SIG (Special Interest Group) five years before SIGs came into being as he and a small group who enjoyed talking 
politics and world affairs in a Great Decisions class formed P.A.L. (Plato Academy Lunch) and began meeting monthly. 

We met on Monday, September 19 at GSC.  Steve brought his 
photo album and information about his personal background.  
He is a delightful man to talk to as we sat chatting for over an 
hour.  It was obvious that his back was bothering him when 
he arrived and needed to catch his breath after just walking 
from his car to the office.  Of course, he is a proud 91 years 
old! 
 

We found photos of him as a young navigator and he also 
brought a current snapshot to use in the article for Outlook.   
 

The following are parts of our conversation: 
 

Sharon: When did you serve in the military? 
Steve:  I was in the Army Air Force Corps in WW II for three 
years from September 1943 until March of 1946.  I was not in 
any danger flying and never went overseas.  I was surprised 
to find that the Air Corps Training Command, with which I did 
all my flying, suffered 25% casualties!  Apparently all of us 
eager beavers, learning the ropes, also killed ourselves at a 
prodigious rate. 

      
 

Sharon:  What was your job? 
Steve:  I was a navigator.  After several training programs, I 
graduated from Navigation School in Hondo, Texas, followed 
by Radar Bombardment training out in the Mojave Desert.  I 
benefitted from this training when I applied it to my sailing 
adventures.  My engineering career and my navigation 
training allowed me to use both in teaching boating safety 
and sea navigation to others outside of my career as a Civil 
Engineer. 
 

Sharon:  You went to college after the war? 
Steve:  Yes, I became a Civil Engineer and later joined the 
Army Reserve in an Engineer Battalion in NH.  When I was 
promoted out of the Army, I joined the Coast Guard Reserve 
and continued my affiliation with the military for a total of 27 
years. 
 

 

Sharon: When did you join OLLI? 
Steve:  I joined in 2004, dropped out for a couple of years, 
and now am active again.  I enjoy the activities and history 
ŎƭŀǎǎŜǎΦ  L ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘ ŀ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ άLƴŘƛŀƴ 
{ǘǊŜŀƳ wŜǇǳōƭƛŎΣέ ǘƘŜ ǎǘƻǊȅ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ōƻǊŘer of Canada 
and NH in the 1830s.  My ability to stand limits me as a 
presenter so I am not sure I can do this type of class. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sharon: Where did you sail? 
Steve:   I first sailed on Lake Winnipesaukee but later 
moved to the Kittery Port coastal area in Maine, where I 
could avoid all the motor boats.   
 

Sharon:  You mentioned a friend from your service days.  
Can you tell me more about him? 
Steve:  In those three years of army life, a fellow 
ƴŀǾƛƎŀǘƻǊΣ /ŀǊƭΣ ōŜŎŀƳŜ Ƴȅ ōŜǎǘ ŦǊƛŜƴŘΦ  ²ŜΩŘ ōŜŜƴ 
together through basic training, Aviation Cadet Program, 
gunner and navigation training.  He eventually became my 
best man at my wedding.   
 

 
 

He re-enlisted after trying college after the war, went back 
to the Korean War and was killed over there, shot down.  
We had flown together three years in all kinds of weather, 
had so many adventures together, both in the air and on 
double-dates in many towns.  His son was born two 
months after he was shot down.  I still think of him after 
all those years.  It ŎƻƳŜǎ ǘƻ ƳŜ ǿƘŜƴ LΩƳ ŀǘ ŀƴ ŀƛǊfield, 
hearing an engine rev up, or, sometimes, just sitting by 
myself on the back porch thinking. 

 

 

 

Sharon:  You are interested in History. 
Steve: Yes, I started taking history 
classes at UNH after retirement and 
received a BA after 5-6 years of class 
work in between many years of sailing. 
 
Steve is almost never seen without  
his Army Air Corps cap. 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

OLLI On the Road ï Pictures from the Connecticut Valley Trip  
Submitted by Dottie Nelson, Class of 2006 

 

 








